

Saturday, December 21, 2019 4:00 pm- Monica Karl (The Karl Family)

Sunday, December 22, 2019 9:30 am- Albert Walcutt (William & Maryann Major)

Monday, December 23, 2019 8:45 am - Kathleen Cave (Her Family)

Tuesday, December 24, 2019 8:45 am - Children of St. Patrick

Wednesday, December 25, 2019 8:45 am- Richard Urban (John & Mary Husek)

Thursday, December 26, 2019 8:45 am- No Mass

Friday, December 27, 2019 No Mass

Saturday, December 28, 2019 4:00 pm- Anthony Mihalic Sr. (The Mihalic Family)

Sunday, December 29, 2019 9:30 am- Albert Walcutt (Fr. David Weber)

Daily Scripture Readings

December

- 23 Mal 3:1-4. 23-24/Lk 1:57-66
- 24 Morning Mass 2Sm 7:1-5, 8b-12, 14a, 16/ Lk 1:67-79
- 24 Christmas Eve Is 62:1-5/Acts 13:16-17, 22-25/ Mt 1:1-25
- 25 Is 52:7-10/Heb 1:1-6/ Jn 1:1-18
- 26 Acts 6:8-10: 7:54-59/ Mt 10:17-22
- 27 1 Jn 1:1-4/Jn 20:1a, 2-8
- 28 1 Jn 1:5—2:2/Mt 2:13-18
- 29 Sir 3:2-6, 12-14/

Col 3:12-21/Mt 2:13-15, 19-23



Dear Parish Family,

The Fourth Sunday of Advent is upon us and we are on the threshold of the Christmas season. The Gospel of Matthew (1: 18-24) gives us the account of "how the birth of Jesus came about." Joseph, "a righteous man," is told by "the angel of the Lord...to take Mary" into his home. The child was conceived "through the Holy Spirit." Mary "will bear a son" and Joseph is "to name him Jesus, because he will save his people from their sins." Joseph, obedient to the will of God, "did as the angel of the Lord had commanded him and took his wife into his home."

Please note the Mass times for Christmas and New Year's Day, the Solemnity of Mary, Mother of God.

Christmas Eve: Tuesday, December 24th – 4:00 p.m. Vigil Mass Christmas Day: Wednesday, December 25th – 9:30 a.m. Mass

Solemnity of Mary, Mother of God: Tuesday, December 31st – 4:00 p.m. Vigil Mass Solemnity of Mary, Mother of God: Wednesday, January 1st – 9:30 a.m. Mass

May you and your loved ones enjoy a Blessed Christmas season!

God bless you,

Fr. Dan Redmond



This Christmas Season pray for all our Veterans who keep us safe and free. Especially those who will miss Christmas with their families.

Bring them home safe.

- ♦ Daren Dalton, grandson of Trudi & Larry Clark.
- ♦ Daniel Flick, grandson of Mrs. Helen Flick.
- ♦ Caitlyn Geisman, daughter of Carol & John Geisman.
- ♦ Clayton Kawalec, son of Joyce & Rick Kawalec.
- ♦ Daniel Kraynik, son of Deacon Phil & Betty Kraynik.
- ♦ John Connor Redmond, nephew of Fr. Dan Redmond.
- ♦ Jake Takacs, nephew of Carol & Jim Sirl.
- ♦ Cade Yandell, nephew of Rich & Cheryl DeFrancesco
- ♦ Tom Zarack, son of Gayle & Tom Zarack.
- ♦ Shane McKee, son of Steve McKee
- ♦ Kyle McKee, son of Steve McKee
- ♦ Major Kirk Kudrna, Son-in-law of Frank & Jacquie Foote
- ♦ James M. Bruening, Grandson of Ken & Elaine Bruening

Parish Office Hours Monday thru Thursday 9:30 am until 12:30 pm. Office phone (440) 298-1327. Bulletin request are due on the Monday prior to the weekend publication. The office will close on Chardon School snow days.

The parish office will be closed Dec. 24—27



Welcome To St. Patrick's Church

We welcome all those who are visiting and thank you for sharing this special Welcome time with us today. If you would like to join our parish family, registration forms are available in the parish office. We look forward to meeting you.



DECEMBER 22, 2019

FOURTH SUNDAY OF ADVENT

Christmas December 24, December 25,

Amanda Schwartz Dan Himmelman inister Marilyn Schwartz, Gina Basich Brenda Brcak, TBD Trudi Clark Mary Husek Alyssa Mothersbaugh, Charlotte Townsend Jason Ryan, Matthew Janson Lector **Eucharistic Minister**

Server

Liturgical Minister Schedule December 28. December 29.

LECTOR Danna Shutty Joddi Savage

EUCHARISTIC MINISTER Sandy Fife, Marilyn Schwartz Brenda Brcak

PLA Trudi Clark Mary Husek

SERVERS Olivia & Mac Schwartz Roman, Nello, Bruno Ianiro

COUNTING CREW A Team

PSR News: Our last PSR class before Christmas was a very busy one! Candles were lit by the 3rd graders for special intentions of our students. As the children gathered around in the sanctuary, Deacon Bob read "The Christmas Story" to all of the children showing us how one little baby changed the world. The students were great listeners!! The seventh graders, with the help of their teacher Mr. Jonathan Dudt, and with 'extra' hands from Lou Duda, Scott & Tanner Gordon, and Deacon Bob - loaded boxes and boxes of food donations along with Hats & Mittens- where it was then taken to the Food Pantry at the Grace Lutheran Church in Thompson. The amount of food collected was phenomenal. We thank all of our generous parishioners for your help in this very important PSR outreach project. The volunteers at the Grace Lutheran Church were most appreciative! Thank you, Grade 7, for a job well done!

There will be no PSR on December 24th and December 31. Classes will resume on Tuesday January 7th.

A PSR Parent Board meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, January 7th. If you would like to volunteer to help with the PSR Fun Night, please consider joining us for the meeting. The annual PSR Fun Night is scheduled for Tuesday, January14th. We have scheduled an alternate Family Fun Night on Tuesday, January 21st just in case of inclement weather. Please NOTE: the Family Fun Night will be starting at the earlier time of 6:00 P.M. with a pizza dinner. Mark your calendars and bring the whole family for a very fun evening!

Once again, the PSR classes will participate in a live Children's Christmas Nativity, beginning at 3:45 P.M. before the Christmas Eve Mass. All Nativity participants will need to be at the church by 3:15 P.M. on the afternoon of December 24th. Children (and parents) of St. Patrick will again be able to bring gifts to the altar at the Offertory. We invite all young children to bring a gift which will benefit local boys and girls through the Geauga County Job and Family Service outreach program.

There is a need for birthday gifts for children during the course of the year. Suggested items would be children's board games, children's books, puzzles, craft kits, a basketball, a soccer ball, baby dolls, and Barbie dolls. All children's toys. however, would be gratefully accepted.



The good news of Christmas is for everyone, and especially for the unborn, the most helpless of all. In the name of the newborn Christ, the oppression and destruction of our unborn children will cease. Lord, may the joy of Your birth give us the strength to be more active than ever in the pro-life cause for You are Lord forever and ever.



During the winter months weekday Mass will be cancelled inline with Chardon Local Schools snow day closings.

Offering for: December 15, 2019

Sat/Sun Collection \$ 3,973.00 Diocesan Assessment 10.00 Capital Improvements 1,020..00 Votive Candles 48.00 **Flowers** 45.00 Christmas 150.00 Retirement Fund 40.00 Immaculate Conception 90.00

82 envelopes and loose checks

Thank you for your generous support of our parish ministries and operations.

St. Patrick, pray for us!



n a special way, we pray for:

Carol Bobroski, Frank Foote, Bill Gratino, Mary Molan, Rich Tamburo, Lynne Leffel

WE PRAY THOSE WHO HAVE DIED

Hildegarde Redmond



May the souls of all the faithful departed rest in peace. Amen.

THE WEEK AHEAD



Wishing you and your Family A Blessed Christmas And A Happy New Year